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        February 14, 2022 
To:  Lake and Peninsula School Board 
From:  Tim McDermott 
 
Re:  Maintenance Report 
 
Weather conditions, associated runway closures, Co-vid circumstances, and 
staff absences throughout the region have not been conducive to travel this past 
month and Maintenance is fortunate to have had personnel and resources in 
place at the sites to communicate and assist with ongoing operational needs.   
 
The coming of spring carries optimism in the increasing daylight and the hope 
that the region will soon be able to return to a more normal environment.  With 
the longer days approaching, Maintenance is dedicated to operational support, 
safety and health, and the site Work Order needs.  The coming year orders and 
inventories, compliance cycle of fire sprinkler and alarm certifications, public 
water system requirements, and assessment of housing needs are anticipated. 
 
An in-house list of deferred and pending Maintenance projects this 
spring/summer include apartment remodels at Port Alsworth and Port Heiden, a 
boiler rebuild at Chignik Bay, heating distribution line repair at Chignik Bay, 
support for completion of Igiugig duplex, water bottle filling stations to install 
at Newhalen. 
 
The Maintenance team would like to thank you for the continuing support, for 
understanding and working through these logistical and organizational 
challenges with patience, respect, and communication. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


